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Firstly, my apologies for not publishing a newsletter sooner; the pace of work this year has been frantic!  That said I sincerely hope that everyone has enjoyed a safe and productive year. I trust that all New Year’s resolutions were fulfilled!

Since the last Newsletter the Squadron has deployed to RAAF Pearce for Exercise Triton Storm, participated in Exercises Arnhem Thunder, Aces North and Talisman Sabre, and more recently deployed to RAAF Townsville in support of No 42 JTAC Course.  It has been a busy first half of the year during which time the Squadron has performed to an outstanding level as we continue to hone our aircrew and maintainer skills. 
Significantly, during this period we also commemorated the 20th Anniversary of the death of FLGOFF Cameron Conroy on 5 June 1991. Cam was a well liked and valued member of 75SQN at the time of his passing. The Squadron held an intimate commemoration service in memory of Cam which was attended by his surviving widow Christine and her son ‘little’ Cam. The Service was a moving and wonderful event and very much appreciated by the family. In addition to the service, commemorative plaques were also presented to Cam’s family to be placed alongside his fathers’ headstone; sadly Mr Peter Conroy (Cam’s father) passed away in 2010. It was wonderful to hear Chrissy speak of Cam and her recollections of their time at the Squadron, and reaffirmed that the bond with 75 Squadron never dies.
As many of you may be aware, next year will mark the 70th anniversary of the formation of 75 Squadron and the South West Pacific battles the Unit fought in during World War II.  To raise awareness of these historical milestones, the Unit is planning our major Association event for this year over the period 18 – 19 Nov 11.  These dates have been selected to coincide with the Temora Aviation Museum’s major airshow for 2011 (scheduled to occur on 19 Nov). 

Chrissy and Cam Conroy planting a boab tree at the 75Sqnadron Memorial Garden in Memory of FLGOFF Camron Conroy
The weekend is planned to commence at historical RAAF Base Wagga Wagga (accessible via train or via QANTAS Link flights direct from Sydney) with an Association Annual General Meeting (AGM) during the afternoon of the 18 Nov followed by a Dining In dinner that evening.  On Saturday 19 Nov transport will be arranged to Temora for the day to participate in a series of historical presentations and the airshow (attendance being free for Association members).  Due to the outstanding support of Temora’s Aviation Museum we will have access to a number of aircraft previously flown by 75SQN including a Kittyhawk, two Mustangs, a Vampire, a Meteor, a Sabre and of course a Hornet (plus a number of other vintage aircraft maintained as part of the Museum’s collection).  Planning is currently underway for the airshow to conclude with a historic formation flight involving all of these aircraft. This is looking to be an outstanding two day event that should not be missed.  

To ensure maximum attendance, every attempt is being made to kept costs to a minimum.  Members wishing to attend will need to make their own arrangements for travel to RAAF Base Wagga Wagga, however from that point service facilities will be utilised to the greatest extent possible.  If desired, accommodation can be provided on base at a reduced rate for all participating association members.  Similarly, return transport will also be provided from RAAF Wagga to Temora airfield on Sat 19 Nov.  It is requested that anyone wishing to attend this historic occasion complete the enclosed Attendance Form and return this to the 75SQN ADMINO, FLTLT Gary Smith, via the enclosed envelope no later than 30 Oct 11, or via e-mail at gary.smith8@defence.gov.au.  Alternatively you can register your attendance by ringing Gary on 08 8973 7502.
An important part of this event will be a referendum to be held as part of the Association AGM to decide the way forward for the 75SQN Association.  Currently our association is not an incorporated network and as such does not benefit from funding assistance provided to such organisations, in addition to liability and indemnity cover also available.  To rectify this, three options are being proposed for consideration in the attachment to this newsletter.  It is requested that all Association members consider these options and indicate your preference by casting a vote on the afternoon of 18 Nov.  A question and answer session will be available to assist in determining the desired course of action (facilitated with the appropriate beverages).  

For those unable to attend, your vote is also important.  It is requested that all association members unable to attend complete the attached ballot form identifying your preference and post your response using the enclosed letter.  Similarly you can vote via e-mail to the 75SQN ADMINO, FLTLT Gary Smith, or by ringing Gary on 08 8973 7502.  As with attendance at the Association activities, it is requested that all absentee votes be received no later than 31 Oct 11.

Also of note was the award of the WGCDR Ross Fox Award to Excellence to this years winner FSGT Douglas ‘Cooky’ Cook. This trophy was presented for the first time last year by Ross’ surviving widow Mrs Viki Fox and recognises the most outstanding member of the unit, irrespective of rank.  Cooky has excelled at the Squadron and is a very worthy recipient.

In closing, a little snippet on what is in store for the Squadron for the remainder of 2011 and early 2012. We will be departing the Top End in early October on deployment to Butterworth for Exercise Bersama Lima 2011. We will return early November to be followed by deployment to Williamtown for ECADEX preceded of course by the activities in Temora.  In the New Year comes a great opportunity with deployment to the US for Exercise Red Flag 12 (this is one of the most prestigious and sought after deployments in the Military community). We cannot wait.

If you have any items that you wish to appear in future Newsletters, again please forward articles to FLTLT Gary Smith at gary.smith8@defence.gov.au.

Until next time – Jumpa Nanti
Hog

CO 75SQN
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Members of 75 Squadron in front of A21-038 painted to commemorate the 70th Anniversary of 75 Squadron
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